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SUMMARY

Sixty subjects were carefully interrogated and
repeatedly endo2coped with a view to studying the effect
of sucralfate on healing and recurrence of duodenal ulcer
disease. Degree of bulbar deform1ty was noted during each"
endoscopy. Puring the tri~l it appeared that deformity
progressed more rapidly in late cnset subjects (onset at
or above 30 years of age). In eight subjects deformity
became gross over a period of three years. Seven of them
belonged to the late onset subgroup. Two subject had
large ulcers and both belonged to the late onset
subgroup, one had rapidly progressiv~ disease. Out of six
subjects with multiple ulcers four pelonged to the late
onset subgroup, two of the later had rapidly progressive
disease.

INTRODUCTION

It is 'to-ellknown that duodenal ulcer disease is
characterised by sponta!leous remissions and
exacerbations, a process through which some patients
eventually develop bulbar stenosis" Why some develop
s~enosis, others spared, is not well understood. Bulbar
stenosis requires surgicnl treatment. predictably,
identification of factors governing progress of bulbar
deformity should have therapeutic implicatiou. In a trial
on the effect of sucralfate on healing and recurrence of
Duodenal Ulcer(DU), 60 patients were given sucralfate in
successive two phases. They were interviewed, examined
and endosccped repeatedly and marked variability was
noted in the rate of progress10n of bulbar deformity. An
attempt was made to analyse the influenc~ of several
factors upon this rate.
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MATERIALS AND METHODS

Sixty subjects consecutively diagnosed to have
uncomplicatedDU disease at endoscopywere included in
the study. They were carefully interviewed with
particular attention to time of the onset of ulcer
symptoms, characteristics of pain and other alimentary or
non-alimentary compldints. Patients with history of
bleeding, perforation, surgery and other chronic, serious
or systemic. illnesses were excluded. Those with gastric,
prepyloric, multiple (more than two), giant and
postbulbarulcers or bulbar stenosiswere also excluded.

All the subjects were given sucralfate, one gram one
hour before three major meals and one gram at bedtime
daily for eight weeks. At the end they were endoscoped.
Subjects with healed ulcers were randomly allocated to
either sucralfate or dummy group. Subjects in the
sucralfate group received one gram sucralfate one hour
before breakfast and at bedtime..Dummy tablets were given
in an identical fashion. This phase was cODtinued for six
months. SLbjects were re-endoscoped at the event of
recurrence of DU symptoms or at the end of the trial.

At each endoscopy, degree of deformity of the bulb
was carefully noted and graded as follows: O-no
deformity; 1- mild deformity with slight puckering in the
walls; 2- moderatedeformitycharacterisedby persistent
annular or crescentic folds short of obsc~ring vision of
the apex from the pyloric ring; 3- gross deformity of the
bulb characterised by tortuosity obscuring vision of the
apex from the pyloric ring, pseudodiverticulurn f.ormation
or visible narrowing of the bulb that permitted passage
of the tube of GIF-~ into the second part; 4- stenosed
bulb not allowing passage of the tube into the second
part. .

Progress of the disease was considered synonymous
with the progress of bulbar deformity. Subjects with age
at onset of symptoms before 30 years were considered to
belong to 'early onset' and those at 30 or afterwards to
'late onset groups.
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RESULTS

At the time of entry into the trial three( 5%),

10(16.67%), 37(61.67%) and 10(16.67%) subjects had grade
0, 1, 2, and 3 deformity of the bulb respectively. Mean
ages at onset and mean duration of symptoms of these four
~ubgroups are shown in table-1. During eight-month trial
period the deformity progressed from graa~ 0 to grade 1
in one, from 1 to 2 in t.woand from 2 to 3 in four
subjects: fo~r of them belonged to the sucralfar.eand
three '0 the dummy group dur ..Lngmaintenance therapy. The
relation between duration of illness and the degree of
bulbar deformity is shown in table-2. Twenty-three
subjects belonge~ to the early'and 37 to the late onset
groups. Mean duration (M+SD) of illness of these two
groups were 5.74 ~ 4.07 and 5.22 ~ 4.43 years
respectively. 'rhe difference. was insignificant. Mean
deformity scores of the two groups were 1.87~ 0.81 and
2.11 ~ 0.66 respectively. The difference was bignifi~ant
(t= 2.56, P<0.02). Relation between duration of illness
and def0rmity scores in two onset groups are shown in
table-3. For any length of illness difference between
deformity scor~s was insignificant by Student's 'T' test.

In course of the study it appeared that in some
patientsthe diseeseprogressedrapidly.For analysis of
effect of different fe~tors, ~ubjects at two extremes
were selected. Six patients with history of less than
three years of sufferingfrom ulcer symptomshad grossly
oefoLmed bulb at initial endoscopy. In two others with
similar c;hurthistory the deformity progressed from
moderate to severe during the trial. On the other hand,
in most others the disease progressed comparatively
slowly. In 7 out of 9 subjects with more than 10 years of
DU symptoms deformity was mild or moderate. Above
mentioned eIght subjects with rapidly progressj.vedisease
were compared with 11 sutjects with five year or longer
history of DU symptoms but with mild t~ moderate
deformity' of the' bulb. Table-4 shows the values of
different parameters in two groups. All but one subject
in the group with shorter history and gross d~forroiLY
belonged to the late onset:group. The difference between
early and late onse~ subgroups was, however,
insignificant (X2 ~ 1.5, P>0.2.5) in this regar~.
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Subjects with large ulc~r or multiple ulcers were found
in the group with rapid progress but not in the slowly
progressive group. These differences, however, ~ere not
significanr (P>0.2 by Fisher's exact tes~).

TabJe-I : Mean duration of illness and mean ages at onset
cf differentdeformitysubgroqps (M ~ SD)

--------------------------------------------------------
Deformity ~

No MeaT' durc:tion Age at onset-------------------------

- - - -- - - - --- - - - - - --- -- - - - - - -- - - - _.--- -- -- -- -- -- - - --- - ----

Table-II : Relation between duration of illness and
bulbar deformity

--------------------------------------------------.------
Dura.t i..on of

illness (yrs)

No of
Subjects

Mean deformity
score

-------------.------------------------------------------

-------------------------------------------------------
* upto 17 years.
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0 ,3 1.2 .:t 1.20 26.5 + 9.370
)

1 . 10: 4.995 + 5.29 31.35 + 11.240

2 _37 6.25 + 6.78 33.86 + 10.854
.1

3 10 6.1 + 5.95 29.9 + 14.776

0- 2 14 1. 67 + 1.01

>2- 4 2(\ 2.10 + 0.55

>4- 6 7 2.14 j: 0.69

>6- 8 8 2.160 + 0.35

>8-10 5 1.80 + 0.45

>10 * 6 2.33 + 0.82
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Table-III : Relation between duration and deformity in
two onset groups.

-------------------------------------------------------
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-------------.-------------------------------------------
Duration of I

Early onset I Late onsetI I
illness (yrs) I I

I I
I
,---------------------------------------
I
NolMean deformity lolMean DeformityI

I
I score I

I scoreI I
------------------------------------------------------y-

0-2 5 1. 40 .:t1. 14 9 1. 89 .:t1. 05

>2-4 6 1.67 + 0.52 14 2.28 + 0.47

>4-6 3 2.67 .:t0.58 4 1.75 + 0.5

>6-8 4 2.25 + 0.50 4 2.00 .:t0

>8-10 3 1.67 .:t0.58 2 2.00 .:t0

>10 2 2.0 + 1.40 4 2.50 i 0.58
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Table-IV: Difference between D.U subject with rapid and
slow progress of the disease.

-------------------------------------------------------
Rapidly Slowly

orogressive Progressive

n=8 n=ll

-------------------------------------------------------

-------------------------------------------------------

DISCUSSION

Mean deformity score was significantly highe-r in the
late onset group. This cannot be explained by duration of
illness since mean duration of illness since mean
duration of illness in this group was rather shorter. It
is probable that the progression of deformity is more
rapid in late onset disease.

It was obvious from the study that in some patients
DU disease progresses rabidly leading to gross deformity
of the bulb over a short period of time. All but one such
subject belonged to the late onset group. In the same
group, one had la£ge ulcer and two had multiple ulcers.
Subjects with slow progress had no large or multiple
ulcers, five of them belonged to the late and six to the
early onset group. These findings were consistent with
those of Lam and On~ although the difference were not
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Early/late onset 1/7 6/5

Male/Female 7/1 10/1

Smoker 4 7

Multiple ulcer 2 0

Large ulcer 1 0

Healing rate 50% 100%
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significant statistically. Comparison between all
subjects in the early and late onset groups did not yield
any significant difference excepting the mean deformity
score. This paradox may be explained in two ways.
Firstly, the sample size in our series was too small to
draw any definitive conclusion or to yield significant
differences. Secondly, it may be that not all, but a
subset of late onset DU patients behaved in the manner
described by Lam and Ong.

It should be noted that in our series both the
subjects with large ulcers belonged to the late onset
group, in one of them the. disease was rapidly
progressive. Out of six subjects with multiple ulcers,
four belonged to the late onset group, two of them had
rapidly progressive disease. It is probable that large"
ulcers or multiple ulcers are general attributes of the
late onset disease.

On the contrary, although most of the subjects with
rapidly progressive d~sease belonged to the late onset
group, majority of the subjects on the late onset group
had relatively slowly progressive disease. Thus, it
appears that patients with rapidly progressive DU disease
form a minor but distinct subset with its own
characteristic natural history and belonging
predominantly to the late onset group.
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